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Committee on  1r1<8
 
Unlike the previous year where CEPP focused on urgent decisions related to  the extraordinary 
conditions of the pandemic, the 2021- 2022 academic year has been more of a typical  year for CEPP  as 
it returned to many of the agenda items that were started before the pandemic.  Here are the agenda 
items that CEPP worked on during the academic year.  
 
Academic calendar 

• CEPP reviewed and approved the academic calendars for 2022-2023 and 2023-2024. 
• CEPP raised a concern about the deadline for senior grades being too close to final exam time.  

Dave DeConno from the registrar’s office explained that such deadline is necessary to ensure 
that all subsequent deadlines are met.  The registrar’s office works with faculty who have an 
exam scheduled close to the deadline to provide extensions. 

• During the planning session at the end of the year, a suggestion was raised about CEPP 
approving academic calendars three years ahead to ensure maximum flexibility in 
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evaluation, examples of informative/constructive feedback, existence of bias in the teaching 
evaluation process, and best practices for students filling out these forms. 

• CEPP has sent the training material to the FYE director for trial in fall 2022. 

 
New general education curriculum requirements 

• CEPP worked on a few issues that were brought forward regarding the New General Education 
Curriculum.  

• The director of Bridge experience (BE) consulted with CEPP regarding the possibility of 
allowing the bridge experience requirement to be fulfilled outside of Skidmore (e.g., while 
studying abroad). Questions were raised about possible scenarios where such transfers would be 
allowed and approved, how courses would be approved, the risks of setting a precedent for 
Senior Coda, how advisors should approach the option of taking BE requirement abroad with 
advisees, and the logistics of approval between department chairs and the BE director.  

• CEPP received a request to clarify the maturity requirement for seniors as part of the New 
General Education Curriculum.  While the new curriculum was approved in 2017, the 
elimination of the rule that “at least 12 of the 24 credits at 300-level must be earned during a 
student’s senior year with at least 6 of the 12 credits earned in their major” was implied but not 
made explicit. After some discussion, CEPP decided to go ahead and communicate this 
elimination to the faculty without a faculty vote. 

• The New General Education Curriculum includes a provision for review after full 
implementation and then every five years after the first review. The first review is due in 2024-
2025.  

Assessment activities 
• Faculty Director of Assessment Peter von Allmen is also a member of CEPP.  Peter co-chairs 

the Subcommittee on Institutional Effe
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• This is also the first year that the instructions for teaching evaluation included a bias statement 
that is read out loud to students to remind students about the potential for bias. 

• After the fall semester, CEPP received a letter from the Art History department expressing 
concerns about the use of such statement during teaching evaluation.  CEPP revisited the 
decision made in 2019-2020 and the research that guided the decision. CEPP decided to keep 




